UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
September 8, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Rhonda Gross.

There was a motion to approve the minutes of the June 2, 2011 meeting as written, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that we have received about $1,400 for the Craft Fair, $212 for candy bars (there are still some to sell), and money for last year’s Awards Banquet. Money going out was for expenses for the Banquet and the State Honors Band (UMPS paid half to the three participant’s fee), and $2,000 as a deposit for the California Trip.
 There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 8/31/11 as corrected. There was a second and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported that she has three sections of choir this year. The all freshmen girls Treble Choir, the Concert Choir for all upperclassmen, and the Chamber Choir which is for girls by audition only. The choirs do not have enough robes for everyone, so the Chamber Choir will transition to formal dress this year. Mrs. Egger needs a parent to take the lead on measuring and helping with the new dresses. The Winter and Spring Concerts will be at the Oak Creek Salvation Army on Howell and Puetz. This venue was used last year and it is a wonderful facility for the concerts. The Winter Concert is when the Chamber Choir will debut their new formal dresses. Mrs. Egger is encouraging students to take voice lessons and will have names available of teachers for students. This is in part due to the requirement that all music students participate in WSMA Solo and Ensemble Contest. Saber Singers will meet during Resource this year, but she is still tweaking the schedule so watch for times, as auditions are coming up. The Choir will sing the National Anthem at the Homecoming Game, so the call time for singers is 6:30 pm on October 7th. Next meeting we will discuss further the dresses for the Chamber Choir.
Mr. Hull reported that he has two levels of orchestra this year. The first concert is on November 11, 2011.
Mrs. Umhoefer reported that the Marching Band is playing for the soccer game on Sept. 9th and the band should report at 3:45 pm and will be done at 5:15 pm – students may stay in the band room after school until report time. Wednesday night rehearsals are from 6-9 pm. The band will perform the first two songs at the Sept. 16th football game. There are about 60 students going to UW-Madison Band Day.
The Marching Band will perform during the Homecoming Football game half-time on October 7th, will be non-competitive on October 2nd at the Greendale Invite (an afternoon show), and non-competitively at the State Meet at UW-Whitewater on October 15th (time right now is about noon). The State Meet time is tentative as Mrs. Umhoefer is trying to schedule around multiple activities that day.

New Business:

Homecoming: UMPS will pay for 1/3 of the cost of the fireworks for homecoming again this year (the cost is split between UMPS, Saber Spirit Club and the Gridiron Club). There will be a fundraising dinner this year, see the green form for an overview. All music students have 5 tickets in an envelope to sell or return by September 30th. Half the price of the ticket (or $2.50) will be profit put into your student account. The rest will go into a general fund to pay for instrument rental and/or baggage handling fees for the California trip. If we raise enough money to cover those costs, the rest will go into reducing every participant’s overall cost for the trip. We are trying to get everything donated, so all money is profit. If anyone would like to give just a cash donation to purchase items for the fundraiser that is acceptable. There are sign-up sheets for volunteering, please note that if you are a choir parent you may want to sign-up for an early time to watch your student sing at the beginning of the game. Advertising – anyone interested in hanging flyers around town, flyers are available in two sizes. We will make sure it is on the district’s website and we ask students to put it on their Facebook page.
Craft Fair: The Craft Fair is on Saturday, November 12th and the funds go to the General Operating Fund, which supplies awards and scholarships. There are 80 booths and half are still available at $35/booth. We need volunteers to make this successful. There is set-up on Friday night (11-11-11), concessions, bake sale, raffle, and admissions to volunteer for. Spread the word about this wonderful Craft Fair. This year we will have new signs at are easier to read. Rhonda Gross works for a firm that makes signs and can get us a great deal. We do need a new coordinator for next year and need co-chairs for other areas. There are binders available that lists what has been done in the past, so there is no ‘re-inventing the wheel’. Talk with Rhonda if you are interested in co-chairing a committee.
Band Pants: We have the opportunity to purchase Marching Band overall type black pants from Greendale High School. They no longer need them and we would like to get away from having to purchase the tux pants.  Greendale will sell us the pants for $20/pair and they have 175 pair. We currently have 140 band members. There was discussion on the pants. It was moved that UMPS is authorized to give up to but not exceed $1,000 for the purchase of the pants. The motion was seconded and passed. 
Thank you: There was a thank you card from the Stein family thanking UMPS for paying for half of the fee for the State Honors Band for Christine and Rachel.
Old Business:  
California Trip 2012:  The trip is the second half of Spring Break 2012. There was a tentative itinerary available, but the itinerary is still a work-in-progress. Highlights of the itinerary – Wednesday: travel and the beach, Thursday: Disneyland and the Soundtrack Session, Friday: Performance Day each group will perform, Saturday: LA related things. It is still up in the air as to whether the band will do a concert or march in a parade.
The cost to fly right now is $1250 based on 120 students going on the  trip. This year there will be only three payments with the first one being due on September 30th and it will be a non-refundable deposit of $250. Please read the cancellation policy in the itinerary package. There will be up to three (3) fundraisers per music group and UMPS. All fundraising is optional. Please note that some meals will be the student’s responsibility while on the trip. See summary of inclusions. The chaperone applications are due on September 15th. 

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:52 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Minshall
